
    Harbour View Citizens Association 
    General Meeting held on August 2, 2020 
     @ the Community Centre @ 3:00 p.m. 
 
 
Called to order and Prayer 
The meeting was called to order  at 3:30p.m. by Sandra Hall.  Prayer was said by Mrs. Wong. 
 
Welcome 
Mrs. Hall welcomed M.P. Phillip Paulwell and Councilor Oliver Clue to the meeting to discuss the Mosaic 
Project.  She also advised that M.P. Juliet Holness would be joining the meeting virtually. 
 
The Mosaic Project 
Mr. Archatgave a brief overview of the mosaic project which commenced in 2014.The project was 
funded by the World Bank and NWA was the agency responsible for implementing the project.He also 
advised that the association had several letters written to the relevant agencies, KSAC, NWA, NWC,  
seeking to have the problem rectified but without any success.A report was filed with the World Bank 
and they responded that contact had been made with NWA. 
 
Mr. Paulwell advised that the project started  without his knowledge and that he was only contacted 
when they ran into difficulties. In his absence, (he was off the island)Councilor Lewis reported the 
matter to KSAC.  The Town Clerk visited the affected area and advised that an estimate would be done 
and funding sought to rectify the problem.  Mr. Paulwell suggested that the association try and secure 
some funding. He would commit $2,000,000.00 from his constituency funds.  Mr. Clue also made a 
commitment of $300,000.00. 
 
Mrs. Holness enquired whether Mr. Paulwell and Mr. Clue had knowledge of the project from the start.  
Mr. Paulwell reiterated that he did not.  Mr. Clue also stated that he was not involved in the project 
initially. 
 
Mr. Clue said the Mayor had promised to rectify the problem but thesuggestion was to start from the 
bottom of Harbour Drive. This however was not feasible as when the rains came the work already done 
would be destroyed. 
 
Residents from Harbour Drive said they were not made aware of the planned work prior to 
commencement.Politicians from both sides have visited the area on and taken pictures but nothing has 
been done to alleviate the problem. 
 
Mr. Paulwell promised the following 

1. Will visit the area right after the meeting to assess the damage 
2. Will write to the Prime Minister to try and secure funding 
3. Will make contribution of $2,000,000.00 towards the project 
4. Will seek help from Cement Company to fund the repairs 
5. Will arrange meeting with relevant agencies, KSAC, NWA 

 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:56 p.m. 


